


The proposed additional accommodation of 9,599 ft2 for the Children’s Disability Network Team is intended to 
accommodate in the region of 24 WTE’s. This space is available as “shell and core” space within the existing 
Primary Care Centre.  
 
The existing Primary Care Centre was approved by the HSE Board in 2009. This decision approved 
accommodation of 12,550ft2 at a rental rate of  and the Primary Care 
Centre became operational in Q1 2021.  
 
Subject to approval on the proposed additional space the overall size of the Carrigtwohill Primary Care Centre 
will be 22,149 sq.ft.  
  
The rental rate and service charges for the proposed additional space is identical to the existing lease. It is 
expected that construction / fit out works for the additional accommodation will commence in Q4 2022. The 
development is expected to be completed in Q3 2023.   
 
This Primary Care Centre development will represent the focal point for the provision of primary and 
community care services in Carrigtwohill and its surrounds. It will enable greater integration amongst teams 
and enhance service delivery.  
 
Highlight any implications that the Board should be made aware of in its consideration such as; 

 Current status  
Awaiting Board Approval 

 Budget  
The rental rate and service charges are identical to the rates included in the existing Carrigtwohill Primary 
Care Centre lease.  

The estimated future cost of equipping the additional 
accommodation in this primary care centre is €125k.  

 Resources 
No Resource implications. 

 Impact to delivery of services   
Will enhance delivery of Children’s disability services 

 Corporate Plan 
Aligned with HSE Corporate Plan & Service Plan 

 Sláintecare  
Aligned with Sláintecare on delivery of services. 

 Social factors (e.g., impact on specific area such as the elderly, disabilities) 
Positive impact on Children’s disability services 

 Technological factors  
None 

 Legal factors  
The proposed Standard PCC Lease Terms will ensure that protections are in place for the HSE in relation 
to Landlord and Tenant legislation and all relevant insurances will provide the necessary 
indemnification to the HSE. 

Sustainability 

The proposed additional accommodation in Carrigtwohill Primary Care Centre will be delivered in line with the 
latest HSE Primary Care Centre Mechanical & Electrical Performance Specification document.  
This outlines that “The Landlord / Developer shall provide a building that meets the performance specifications 
of the Nearly Zero –  Energy Buildings (NZEB) standard in accordance with the revised Building Regulations Part 
L” 
Value for Money 

The selection of the proposed additional accommodation in Carrigtwohill Primary Care Centre is on the same 
rates as the existing Primary care Centre in Carrigtwohill which has been competitively sourced and, based on 
the lease terms agreed, provides the HSE value for money.  
 



Conclusion  

Approval is sought to proceed with the taking of the lease as outlined above.   Earliest possible approval is 
requested in light of the poor quality of existing accommodation and needs of service development in the area. 
  
Recommendation  

It is recommended that the HSE Board approve the transaction as outlined above.  

 




